
TOWN HOUSE ADVISORY GROUP  
MINUTES  

May 19, 2023 
 
Attending: Rockwell Fuller, chair, Curt Albee, vice chair, Paul Kifner, overseer, Greg 
Colling, Steve Handy, Lori Mikusa 
 

1. Planning for the annual Fundraiser is progressing. The Fundraiser will be held June 
17th starting at 5:30 PM. Brocklebank Brewery will be serving beer, and hopefully we 
will be able to arrange for a food truck. Music will be by Jennings and McComber 
beginning at 7 PM. Susan Lee will help with advertising for the event. Curt 
volunteered his tent for the event (again), set up at 1 PM on the 17th. Steve to line up 
a food truck.  

2. Paul reviewed upcoming events: 
June 3rd- Badem’s wedding, ceremony at 3:30. Rocky and Greg will roll out the new 
carpet runner before then.  
June 6th- Village Meet Up sponsored by the Preservation Trust of Vermont 
June 10- Matt Doyle memorial service 
June 19th -Newton School graduation in the TH if it is raining out 
June 20th- Music on the Common by Marty Young 
July 4th – Music on the Common The VTones & Emerson Gale 
July 18th – Music on the Common by Acoustic Ruckus 
August 1st- Music on the Common by Sensible Shoes 
August 15th - Music on the Common by Still Hill 
August 29th - Music on the Common by The Pillsbury Slow Boys 
 

3. Lawn and grounds maintenance will take place Tuesday, May 23rd at 8:30 AM. 
Compost and bark mulch will be spread. 

4. Mike Duke of Robert Morgan Steeplejacks has committed to painting the bell tower 
from the ground to the top of the spire this year. No date has been set as of yet. 
Mike Cotroneo has committed to working on the front trim of the bell tower this 
year. 

5. The recent Mauran donation to the Town House in memory of David Brown may 
be held with the Trustee’s of Public Funds and possibly be deposited in the David 
Brown Endowment for the Town House. Rocky will meet with the Trustees on June 
16 to discuss this issue. 

6. The Morrill Homestead has asked for a fee waiver for the use of the TH on August 
15th if the attendance of their event exceeds the amount that can fit into the Ed. 
Center at the Homestead. The Group unanimously agreed to the waiver.  

7. Other: Sonia Schumacher will start helping Paul with sound equipment set up for 
music events, etc. 

8. The next meeting will be held at Greg Colling’s house. The date and time will be 
announced.  

Respectfully submitted by: Steve Handy 
 


